‘necessary funds to interest you in the second position.

June l4th, 1941

Dirmtor Phylioal Muantion

~ Chanute City Schools
' Chanute, Kansas

Dear Er. Strait:

I an sorry that I have been somewhat delayed
in writing you. We have just learned that Mr. Henry Shenk
will be with us this next year to take the place of Mr. Bert
DeGroot who left to supervise Physical Education in the Flylng
ﬂld on the CMta |

Ve had hoped to procure another teacher to take the
plwa of Mr, James Raport but our budget committee has made a
cut for next year end I'm very sure that we will not have the

However, I do thank you for your kindess in dropping
by for a visit and we hope that sometime in the future, we will
have something that will interest you. .

4 trust your tonsilectomy will be successful . And,
my added ruhea that your wheat crop proves out all that you had
hOp‘d for itt |

With all good wishes, 1 am,

=

Sincerely yours,

rsical Education and
Eeornati -?nrs ity Basketball and
Baseball Coach.




